
 

 Safety Procedure for Visitors to  

West Bradford Golf Club 

 

The following safety procedures are currently in place at West Bradford Golf Club from Mon 18th 

May until further notice. These procedures have been implemented to protect all of our members, 

visitors and our members of staff. Procedures will likely change in the future as and when the 

situation changes. 

 

Please observe the governments social distancing guidelines of 2metres at all times – including when 

you are out on the golf course.  

Whilst West Bradford Golf Club has implemented the following procedures to protect you, we are 

also relying on visitors to the golf course to use common sense in situations that are not explicitly 

covered – every person is in charge of their own health and safety.  

 

Booking a Round 

 Visitors will be able to book their tee times either using our online booking system via our 

website or by calling the Pro Shop.  

 Visitors must either play solo or in 2-balls. 

 Places on the tee sheet for midweek Sunday golf will open for visitor bookings the day prior 

– ie: Thursdays tee sheet will open on Wednesday morning. 

 Once you have booked a tee time online, please call the Pro Shop on 01274 542 767 ext 1 to 

pay by card. 

 

Before Your Round 

 Please arrive at the golf club no earlier than 20 mins before your tee off time. 

 The Clubhouse facilities, including the Clubhouse bar and restaurant, remain closed for now. 

 The Pro Shop will be open to visitors – but the front door to the Pro Shop from the car park 

will remain closed – please walk around the building and use the Pro Shop door behind the 

first tee. 

 Only two people are permitted inside the Pro Shop at any one time. 

 Hire trolleys are not available at present, but visitors are free to bring their own trolleys. 

 We recommend that you carry Antibacterial liquid or wipes in your golf bag. 

 Aim to arrive at the first tee just as the pair before you are teeing off – ie: if your tee time is 

13.00, arrive at the first tee at 12.50. 

 Practice facilities remain closed for now, however visitors are permitted to use the practice 

green, two at a time, during the ten minute window between the pair before you teeing off 

and your tee off time. 

 



 

  

During Your Round 

 Please observe a 2metre social distancing rule at all times whilst on the golf course. 

 The hole cups on each green have been turned upside down hole so that they are level with 

the putting surface – therefore you should only need to touch your own ball and not the cup 

or the flag after putting out. 

 Please use the heel of one of your golf clubs to strike any fairway bells in order to notify the 

group behind that you are clear – do not touch the bell itself. 

 Please do not touch or remove the pin flags – leave them in the hole at all times. 

 All bunkers are classed as GUR and rakes have been removed – if you land in a bunker please 

lift your ball out and drop it nearby – within one golf clubs length, but not nearer the hole. 

 The Warren Halfway House will remain closed for now. 

 

After Your Round 

 In accordance with England Golf guidelines - please leave the club immediately after 

finishing your round 

 

 

 

 


